




Chiefs Report to the Board of Commissioners 
May 12th, 2025 

Apparatus 

• T51 delivery was pushed back a few weeks due to delays at the body shop. This was a 
concern during the initial spec’ing of the refurb. Though the shop tried to schedule with 
paint appropriately, delays occurred. 

•  

Personnel 

• The FF/PM interviews scheduled for the 15th now has 7 candidates, all with varying 
experience. 

• The Secretary job has been posted to the website and Facebook, and staff is working to 
post it on other job boards. Closing for this position is at the end of the month, but we 
have already received application packets. 

General 

• Tomorrow will mark the 4th SCEMSA Board meeting since the new agency was 
transitioned to the new Board on April 15. DC Duros will be appointed to the Technical 
Advisory Committee, representing our caucus.   

• The first Wildland Refresher training was held at Station 51 on Saturday, lead by DC 
Spence. As we gear up for wildland season, we will be establishing a signup list for all 
qualified personnel to roster an engine, tender or possibly aid or medic unit for 
deployment. This will be done with consideration for our capacity to operate in-district, 
and does not mean that we will send more people out of the area than we can afford to 
backfill. 

• The open house was successful, and we estimate that we had greater than 200 guests 
come and participate in games, tours, photo ops and view the resources that we 
provided. A big thank you to Sultan Community Alliance for the organization, personnel, 
and supplies that made this event so successful. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Seth Johnson 
Chief, Snohomish County Fire District 5 
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